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Statewide Interoperability Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
Monday, February 17, 2014
Department of Safety and Homeland Security Conference Room

Dover, DE  19901
Members Present: 
Bill Carrow – DE Police Chief’s Council 

Jim Cole – DTI  

Lewis Schiliro – Secretary, DSHS
Col. Dallas Wingate – DE National Guard
Mayor Carlton Carey - LLG
Matthew Hartigan – PSC
David Hall – DOC

Members Absent: 
Andrew Fulton – DPH
Jeffery Miller – NCC/PSC

Warren Jones – DVFA

Gene Donaldson, DelDOT

Governor’s Office Representative
Colin Faulkner – Kent County
Joseph Thomas – Sussex County
Michael Witkowski, City of Wilmington

Additional Attendees:
Mark Grubb – DivComm
Tom Kadunce, DivComm
Beth Duncan - DivComm
Joe Wessels – League of Local Government. 

Deidre Gleason – DelDOT 
                                                                                    Terry Whitham – DSHS
                                                                                    Arnold Maas – DEMA







Earl Dempsey, DTI                                                                                                                                                      
                                                                                    Tim Dobrowolski – RCC
                                                                                    








  Guests:
  






Richard Moss, Motorola Solutions







Pam Marciszewski, Motorola Solutions








Gary Smith, Motorola Solutions








Patty Holtschneider, Motorola Solutions
Agenda:
Welcoming Remarks – Secretary Schiliro

Approval of Meeting Minutes from Previous Meeting – Secretary Schiliro

· Approval of the January meeting minutes.
Subcommittee Updates

           Operations – Gene Donaldson, DelDOT
           Technical – Jim Cole, DTI
           Training and Exercise – Bill Carrow, DivComm

Scheduled Business Meeting

· 800MHz System Update – Tom Kadunce
· 700MHz System Update – Tom Kadunce

· BDA Update –  Beth Duncan

· Progress update – TO# 7/8

· System Fortification Project Update – Tom Kadunce


· Master Radio Purchase Project Update – Bill Carrow

· Broadband Update – Mark Grubb
Old Business


New Business
· Community Reports 

· Reports into SIEC from member agencies

2014 Meeting Schedule

Thursday, April 10, 2014   9am

Adjourn
Welcoming Remarks – Secretary Schiliro
The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m. by Secretary Schiliro.  
Approval of Meeting Minutes from previous meeting – Secretary Schiliro

· Approval of the January meeting minutes were tabled until the April meeting due to lack of quorum.
Subcommittee Updates
Operations – Gene Donaldson
Nothing to report.
Technical – Jim Cole 

Jim deferred to Mark to report under his broadband report on the recent workshop held in Rehoboth.     
Training and Exercise –Bill Carrow
         Bill reported Delaware has received approval from DHS/OEC to receive the following Technical 
         Assistance (TA) training requests:  Auxiliary Communications, SOP workshop, Tactical 
         Interoperable Communications Plan (TICP) and Field Operations Guide (DE-FOG) update. 
        
Scheduled Business Meeting
· 800 MHz System Update – Tom Kadunce                                                                          
The system is operating normally.    
· 700 MHz System Update – Tom Kadunce
Tom reported the system is operating normally.   

  
· BDA Update – Beth Duncan
Beth Duncan provided an overview of the latest project status.  A contract has been developed for those opting to use the payment plan for their 50% share of the construction.
· System Fortification Project Update – Tom Kadunce
           Tom reported that the new master site controller and associated equipment has been received 
           and pre-installation work is underway. Motorola representatives and Tom provided an 
           overview of the project, including the tentative schedule of CPU replacement developed with 
           the center managers.  
 
· Master Radio Purchase Project Update – Bill Carrow
Bill advised that the 240 portables for fire service and the FY10 radios had been distributed.  Programming orders for the 117 portables for law enforcement were being completed and radios will be programmed by end of month which is ahead of original schedule.  Bill also reminded all that the legacy radio turn-in program has been underway since January 1 and is going very well, with many fire companies already participating.  The program offers $1000 off for non-encrypted and $1200 for encrypted radios turned-in as part of a one-for-one purchase and will continue until December 31, 2015.

· Broadband Update – Mark Grubb
Mark provided an overview of the recent MACINAC broadband workshop held in Rehoboth in January.  We had excellent attendance from our local area and surrounding states and Governor Markell provided the keynote address.  This forum provided a great opportunity to hear panel and individual presentations, participate in breakout sessions and hear from FirstNET.  

Old Business – None presented.

New Business

Community Reports
DOC-Dave Hall reported that there was an escape attempt at the JT Vaughn institution, but it failed due to the automated fence alarm reporting system.
9-1-1 - Terry Whitham reported on the upcoming CAD project, the 9-1-1 PSAP domain and the LTE standard being utilized which will allow for seamless migration to the national public safety broadband network in the future.  

Adjourn
The next meeting will be held on Thursday, April 10, 2014 at 9a.m.  A motion was made by Mayor Carey, seconded by Jim Cole to adjourn the meeting. Meeting adjourned at 2:37 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

Deidre Gleason
